

MEMBER CANADIAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION ONTARIO NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION

NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

FOUNDED 1960

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M. (except July, & August) AT NORTH YORK

MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL, YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO

MAIL ADDRESS — NORTH YORK COIN CLUB, P.O. BOX 294, STATION A., WILLOWDALE, ONT. M21) 5PQ

NEXT MEETING - TUESDAY, AUGUST 26, 1986
GUEST SPEAKER - JOHN REGITKO
TOPIC - "NUMISMATIC APPURTENANCES"
DOORS OPEN AT 7:30 PM. MEETING AT 8:00 PM.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE FOR 1986-1987

President	-Harvey Farrow	Auctioneer	-Bob Porter
1st Vice-President	-Ron Zeik	Receptionist	-C. Adamopoulos
2nd Vice-President	-Glen Williams	Social Convenor	-Ted Boxall
Secretary	-Lucille Coulson	Librarian	-Jim Heifetz
Treasurer	-Wally Ciona	→ Program Director	-George Fraser
Director	-Bill Brennand	Edi tor	-Wally Ciona
Director	-Ted Boxall	Editor	-Marvin Kay
Director	-Basil Lath am	Past President	-F. C. Jewett
Junior Director	-Bill VanLaetham		

At our 295th meeting on June 25th, the On-Time Attendance Draw prize of \$8.00 was won by the President, <u>Harvey Farrow</u>. And a round of applause welcomed our newest member, #4, <u>Philip Nash</u> of Toronto.

Our Guest Speaker for the evening was Mr. James E. Charlton, one of Canada's foremost numismatists. Mr. Charlton regaled the audience with a numismatic "Show and Tell". He displayed and discussed numerous items dating from about 300 BC, right up to the present time. He related the historical significance of each item and interspersed his presentation with amusing anecdotes. One of the most interesting items he brought with him was a 'widow's mite', from biblical times. A little closer to home, both in location and in time, was 'wampum', North American Indian bead money.

The speaker was thanked by the President. In appreciation of this interesting talk, and for his sincere and generous support of the NYCC over_the years, Mr. Charlton was presented with a Lift lembership to the NYCC and a gold-plated name plate, #9.

<u>Application for Membership</u>......
#444 - Ben Walters Willowdale

Announcements from the Chair...

- -We have now been meeting in this 'temporary' hall for one year;
- -We will continue to meet here at least till the end of the year;
- -The CNA Convention in July will be the last one to be held in Toronto for at least five years;
- -A few NYCC/CNA medals are available for public sale...bronze, \$12.50 each; silver, \$38.50 each. Ask Harvey Farrow, or write to P.O. Box 294;
- -Donations to the Door Draw and the Auction have been received from <u>Harry Scheinman</u>, <u>Wally Ciona</u>, <u>Jim Charlton and Lucille Coulson</u>.
- -Thanks to <u>Ted Boxall</u> for serving the refreshments.

LUCKY DRAW WINNERS.....

Ben Walters, Stan Salter, Chris Leesdale, John Regitko, Frank Dennis, Jean Orr, Bob Curtis, Peter Wong, Terry O'Brien, Basil Latham, Paul Johnson, Mrs. Beatty and Howard Richardson.

An AUCTION of 20 lots was well run (as usual) by <u>Bob Porter</u> with the assistance of <u>Basil Latham</u>. Commissions and donations netted the Club \$9.50.